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To:  Mayor and City Council  
 

From: Mark A. Kibby, City Administrator 
 

Date:  March 12, 2024 
 

Re:  City Administrator’s Report to Council 
 
 

1. Congratulations to Deputy DPS Director Bill Miner on his retirement.  While 

his official last day will be March 27th, his last day worked was March 1st.   

2. The Parks & Recreation Department is working with the Allen Park High 

School Tennis Team to host some of their matches at the Gahona Community 

Park tennis courts, which were resurfaced this past Fall through a joint effort 

between the Allen Park DDA and Parks & Recreation.  

3. The ice arena hosted one of the four MHSAA Division 2 Hockey Tournament 

Quarterfinal games on Saturday, March 2nd.  The game between Detroit U of D 

Jesuit and Trenton was watched by close to 1,500 spectators.  Kyle and Rob 

are working with APHS Athletic Director Jimmy Victor to be able to host 

more MHSAA Tournament games in the future. 

4. Police Officer Katie Rogers will be attending the Women in Command – 

Excelling as Female Leaders training hosted by the Michigan State Police on 

April 10th and 11th in Okemos. 

5. The Budget Work Session to review the Proposed Budget is scheduled for 

Tuesday, May 7th at 6:00 PM 

6. The following employee will reach a milestone in years of service with the 

City – 

• David Harding (DPS Mechanic) – 5 Years – March 18th  
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